
Lent Meeting of the Estates Committee 
Minutes 

2pm Wednesday 18 May 2022 
Domus Room 

 
 
Present: Mr David Ball (Bursar); Miss Emma Easterbrook (Assistant Bursar); Dr Tamara Follini; Dr Andrew 
Friend; Ms Glynnis Maynard (MCR Representative); and Professor Wendy Pullan. 
In Attendance: Dr Jo Costin (Secretary); Ms Deborah Hoy (Estates Director); and Mr Jason Randall (IT 
Manager). 
 
1. Apologies 

Professor Phil Allmendinger (Chair) and Professor Jacqueline Tasioulas (Senior 
Tutor). 
 

 

2. Declarations of Interest 



closed out, but there are outstanding risks from wider supply chain issues. 
This has primarily affected cost and availability of materials, although labour 
prices have also significantly increased which could affect provisional sums. 
The project is being reprogrammed, once the five week restrictions for noisy 
works are over and the contingency, programme, and risks are kept under 
review by the Old Court Implementation Group.  
The Project Manager’s report is currently showing completion in mid-
February. There is potential to get the kitchen back prior to this (December 
2022). In order to bring the new kitchen online, a 2 week handover period 
between the temporary and the new kitchens will be needed. 

b. Great Hall 
The College has received a £1.5 million donation for works in the Great Hall 
and Chapel, predicated on making the Great Hall more flexible for music 
performance use. The initial feasibility study showed the project above the 
£1.5 million, but this included some work in the Small Hall which has now 
been removed. The works to the Great Hall include redecoration, lighting, 
passive ventilation (additional openable windows), and forced ventilation 
(extraction only). Acoustic works are under review as no suitable solution has 
been found to date. Part of the work is to take apart the existing furniture and 
make the furniture more easily movable and stackable. Conservation 



the Architect wrote a paper using information of other schemes by the 
original architect and examples of dormers in the vicinity. Following a pre-app 
meeting on site, the planners agreed with the resubmission but may condition 
the windows. The application was resubmitted less than a week after the pre-
app, so the project remains on target for starting on site towards the end of 
this summer. 

b. Budget 
The pre-tender estimate has increased by £94,000 in the period since the last 
estimate to £1.1 million. There are now more details on the design, and in the 
current market it is not surprising that the price has increased.  

 

c. Design 



In 2015 the Boat Club raised that they would like to extend the Boathouse. 
This was turned down at the time owing to the focus on Old Court. It has now 
been raised again, with a proposal to fundraise for a major extension. Owing 
to the listing, it was not possible to knock it down and rebuild it. This item is 
just to flag that this will be considered by other committees. 
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b. 




